STATE OF KANSAS Oil Field Waste Disposal Section Sanitary Engineering Section STATE BOARD OF HEALTH Ogden S. Jones, Geologist Paul D. Haney, Chemical Engineer Ben L. Williamson, Asst. Engineer Industrial Hygiene Section F. P. HELM, M.D., Topeka Lewis A. Young, Asst. Engineer Charles C. Dills, Engineer Secretary and Executive Officer Wendell C. Wyatt, Asst. Engineer Water and Sewage Laboratory Clifford Sharp, Asst. Engineer Cassandra Ritter, Bacteriologist DIVISION OF SANITATION Robert H. Hess, Chemist

Marvin Hall, University of Kansas

Earnest Boyce, Engineer and Director Nelle Schneider, Asst. Director

LAWRENCE, KANSAS

November 6, 1939

Forrest C. Allen, Director Physical Education Campus

Dear Dr. Allen:

This is with reference to our report on the bacteriological quality of the water in the swimming pool and your note of November 3.

I should be glad to confer with you regarding improvements that might be made in the swimming pool and water purification layouts. I presume funds are not available for any very extensive improvements.

A minimum improvement would be to overhaul the chlorinator to be sure that it is in good operating condition, and to take the sand and gravel out of the filter and replace it with clean sand or regrade it. We would necessarily have to check with Mr. Bayles to find out the amount of work that would be involved in this overhauling.

Very truly yours,

DIVISION OF SANITATION

Earnest Boyce

Engineer and Director

EB:ME